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        2                   MR. PAROLA:  I'm observing it's

        3             9:35.  We're here on a project

        4             designated as 333 Pearsall L.L.C.  I

        5             have a copy of the pilot for the

        6             Village.

        7                   Notice of public hearing notice

        8             is hereby given that a public

        9             hearing pursuant to Title 1 of

       10             Article 18-A of the General

       11             Municipal Law will be held by the

       12             Town of Hempstead Industrial

       13             Development Agency on the 27th day

       14             of November 20, 2012, at 9:30 a.m.,

       15             local time, at Village of Cedarhurst

       16             Village Hall, 200 Cedarhurst Avenue,

       17             Cedarhurst, New York in connection

       18             with the following matters:

       19                   333 Pearsall LLC, a duly

       20             organized and validly existing New

       21             York limited liability company, on

       22             behalf of the foregoing

       23             (collectively, the "Company") has

       24             applied to the Town of Hempstead

       25             Industrial Development Agency (the

                       FEVOLA REPORTING & TRANSCRIPTION INC. (631) 724-7576

        1                      Proceedings-333 Pearsall   4

        2             "Agency") for its assistance in (a)

        3             the acquisition of an approximately

        4             0.3 acre parcel of land located at

        5             333 Pearsall Avenue, Village of

        6             Cedarhurst, New York 11516 (the

        7             "Land"), and the renovation and

        8             equipping of an approximately 15,626

        9             square foot building located thereon

       10             including, but not limited to,

       11             computers, telephone system, office

       12             furniture, display cases, equipment

       13             and supplies (the "Improvements")

       14             and the acquisition and installation

       15             of certain equipment not part of the

       16             Equipment (as such term is defined

       17             in Exhibit A to the Equipment Lease

       18             Agreement, to be dated a date to be

       19             determined (the "Equipment Lease

       20             Agreement"), between the Agency and

       21             the hereinafter defined Sublessees)

       22             (the "Facility Equipment"; and,

       23             together with the Land and

       24             Improvements, the "Company

       25             Facility"), all to be leased by the
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        2             Agency to the Company for further

        3             sublease by the Company of a portion

        4             of the Company Facility to, and be

        5             used by E-Distributors Inc., a New

        6             York business corporation, on behalf

        7             of itself and/or the principals of

        8             E-Distributors Inc, and/or an entity

        9             formed or to be formed on behalf of

       10             the foregoing ("E-Distributors") and

       11             the Company will sublease a portion

       12             of the Company Facility to, and used

       13             by Audiosavings Inc, a New York

       14             business corporation, on behalf of

       15             itself and/or the principals of

       16             Audiosavings Inc., and/or an entity

       17             formed or to be formed on behalf of

       18             the foregoing ("Audiosavings"; and,

       19             together with E-Distributors, the

       20             "Sublessees") and (b) the

       21             acquisition and installation of the

       22             Equipment (the "Equipment"), which

       23             Equipment is to be leased by the

       24             Agency to the Sublessees for use in

       25             their respective audio equipment
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        2             business as corporate wholesalers,

        3             general internet sellers, a retail

        4             showroom, marketing area and a

        5             research and development product

        6             testing area (the Company Facility

        7             and the Equipment collectively

        8             referred to herein as the

        9             "Facility").  The Facility will be

       10             initially owned, operated and/or

       11             managed by the Company.

       12                   The Agency will acquire title

       13             to or a leasehold interest in the

       14             Facility and lease or sublease the

       15             Company Facility to the Company and

       16             lease the Equipment to the

       17             Sublessees, and the Company will

       18             sublease the Company Facility to the

       19             Sublessees.  At the end of the lease

       20             term, the Company will purchase the

       21             Company Facility from the Agency and

       22             the Sublessees will purchase the

       23             Equipment from the Agency.  The

       24             Agency contemplates that it will

       25             provide financial assistance to the
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        2             Company and the Sublessees in the

        3             from of exemptions from mortgage

        4             recording taxes in connection with

        5             the financing or any subsequent

        6             refinancing of the Facility,

        7             exemptions from sales and use taxes

        8             and abatement of real property

        9             taxes, consistent with the policies

       10             of the Agency.

       11                   A representative of the Agency

       12             will, at the above-stated time and

       13             place, hear and accept written

       14             comments from all persons with views

       15             in favor or opposed to either the

       16             proposed financial assistance to the

       17             Company and the Sublessees or the

       18             location or nature of the Facility.

       19             At the hearing, all persons will

       20             have the opportunity to review the

       21             application for financial assistance

       22             filed by the Company and the

       23             Sublessees with the Agency and an

       24             analysis of the costs and benefits

       25             of the proposed Facility.
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        2                   Town of Hempstead Industrial

        3             Development Agency by Frederick E.

        4             Parola, Executive Director, Chief

        5             Executive Officer.

        6                   On behalf of the Agency, it

        7             will be my pleasure to take any

        8             public testimony that may be offered

        9             by interested parties, elected

       10             officials or citizens.  Would anyone

       11             like to be heard?

       12                   MAYOR PARISI:  Anybody here to

       13             make a presentation?

       14                   MR. PAROLA:  Other than you,

       15             Mayor, I'm not sure.  Would anyone

       16             like to be heard?

       17                   The proponents, no, we don't

       18             usually ask them to appear because

       19             all we do is glean testimony.

       20                   MAYOR PARISI:  The question is,

       21             is there a change of use?

       22                   MR. PAROLA:  No.

       23                   MAYOR PARISI:  That's not the

       24             purpose?

       25                   MR. PAROLA:  No.
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        2                   MR. BROWN:  We heard that they

        3             were changing the use or sublease

        4             involved somewhere.  They were

        5             changing the use from a medical

        6             building to some type of

        7             surgi-center.

        8                   What's the new use?  What is

        9             the sublease or tenants, what do

       10             they do?  Because they went before

       11             our board of zoning appeals for one

       12             thing, so who is the new entity

       13             that's coming in based on the

       14             sublease?

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  I don't know if I

       16             have that information.  Usually our

       17             sole role here, as you know, is just

       18             to discern information or we can

       19             reach out and get you an answer.

       20                   Normally speaking, use is

       21             controlled by the Village so we

       22             don't have anything to do with it.

       23             So long as the use, whether it be

       24             subtenants or the major parties, are

       25             legally authorized to function
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        2             within the governmental

        3             municipalities impacted, we don't

        4             care as long as it's legal.

        5                   MR. BROWN:  We had this

        6             situation with that place on

        7             Hempstead Avenue that went to the

        8             charter school and passed so we do

        9             care.

       10                   MR. PAROLA:  Yeah.

       11                   MR. BROWN:  They did not tell

       12             us what the use was.  Every time we

       13             have tenancy we always have to

       14             approve each tenancy.

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  Right.

       16                   MR. BROWN:  So as far as the

       17             Village is concerned, they went

       18             around us.  What is it?  And

       19             specifically, it went before zoning

       20             which most of them don't.

       21                   MR. PAROLA:  Because they

       22             need --

       23                   MR. BROWN:  They did go before

       24             the zoning so now it compacted even

       25             further possibly with maybe even
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        2             another zoning case.  What is it?

        3             Maybe you can call Edie.

        4                   MR. PAROLA:  I don't know if

        5             she knows.  Our understanding is

        6             they went before the Village board.

        7             They were authorized within your law

        8             to function.

        9                   MR. BROWN:  Right, but then

       10             that was on the last public hearing.

       11             Now this is a subtenancy of some

       12             kind so that's why we're here

       13             because of the lease we're reading.

       14             We hear there is a new lease

       15             involved.  You already approved the

       16             last one.  We already approved the

       17             last one, now we're here for the new

       18             one.  What is it?  It may be fine

       19             but it may also be problematic.

       20             That's a tough street; egress,

       21             ingress, a hundred issues can come

       22             about.

       23                   MR. PAROLA:  What we have is

       24             retail for pro audio car, musical

       25             instruments, car audio, DJ gear and
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        2             technology, some manufacturer is

        3             described.  Car electronics, pro

        4             audio, live sound musical

        5             instruments, recording equipment

        6             sold.  The market is schools,

        7             churches, building, stores,

        8             musicians, DJ, recording engineers.

        9             It's an audio warehouse.

       10                   MR. BROWN:  Off the record.

       11                   (Whereupon, a brief discussion

       12             was held off the record.)

       13                   MR. BROWN:  That's fine with us

       14             we just did not know.  We thought it

       15             was Chris Stefman's (phonetic)

       16             building across the street.

       17                   What's the sublease for?

       18                   MR. PAROLA:  You mean on this

       19             property?

       20                   MR. BROWN:  Yeah.

       21                   MR. PAROLA:  I'll call.  Let me

       22             see if Bill Weir has any additional

       23             information.

       24                   MR. BROWN:  Off the record.

       25                   (Whereupon, a discussion was
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        2             held off the record.)

        3                   MR. PAROLA:  The IDA is seeking

        4             from the proponent's attorney

        5             information with respect to the

        6             sublease question that's been raised

        7             by the mayor of Cedarhurst and

        8             trustee Larry Brown with respect to

        9             ultimate use that the subject

       10             property will be placed in.  We have

       11             no idea.

       12                   MR. BROWN:  Off the record.

       13                   (Whereupon, a brief discussion

       14             was held off the record.)

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  The application,

       16             as you may very well be aware, sets

       17             forth the guidelines by which the

       18             proponents must live within during

       19             the time that the benefits are in

       20             effect.  And we obviously go by that

       21             and information discerned as a

       22             result of the preliminary

       23             inducement, and then ultimately the

       24             adoption and final inducement that

       25             then permits the project to go
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        2             forward, close and the

        3             aforementioned benefits provided.

        4                   MR. BROWN:  That's where the

        5             confusion is.  This is just a

        6             preliminary inducement.  They didn't

        7             get approval.  This has to go before

        8             our board and then the IDA board and

        9             then it would get approval and go to

       10             closing.

       11                   The confusion is we thought

       12             this already came before us and this

       13             was an amendment to an existing

       14             closing that already happened.

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  Oh, I see.  Yes,

       16             for the record, this is not a final

       17             inducement.  The purpose of the

       18             hearing is to receive pros and cons

       19             for the record.

       20                   We have reached out to the

       21             attorney for the proponent, David

       22             Leno.  Mr. Leno has indicated to the

       23             IDA staff that there is no sublease

       24             that he is aware of; that the

       25             proponent is going to run the
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        2             business based upon the information

        3             submitted within the application;

        4             that he will further check but

        5             that's the updated information.

        6                   MR. BROWN:  It says, "Together

        7             with the Land and Improvements, the

        8             "Company Facility"), all to be

        9             leased by the Agency to the Company

       10             for further sublease by the Company

       11             of a portion of the Company Facility

       12             to, and be used by E-Distributors

       13             Inc."  It says it's going to be

       14             broken up and a portion of it --

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  I think that's one

       16             entity and the sublease within the

       17             application, as I read it here, and

       18             I may be wrong, but it seems to be

       19             that there is going to be a portion

       20             with a new manufacturing of, I

       21             guess, "audio systems."  Not what we

       22             think as manufacturing from soup to

       23             nuts, but sophisticated audio

       24             systems that will be provided to

       25             customers who have specific requests
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        2             whether it be DJs who do the

        3             business or other types in the

        4             business of music.

        5                   I think that's the

        6             subdivisional aspects of this, but

        7             it's one entity and not a

        8             subdivision to a separate entity

        9             that would be working under the

       10             developer who apparently is the sole

       11             party engaged here.

       12                   MR. BROWN:  It seams like there

       13             is a number of tenants here.  You

       14             have Audiosavings, you have

       15             E-Distributors.  There's a bunch of

       16             them.  It says a bunch of

       17             Sublessees.

       18                   MR. PAROLA:  I think my

       19             understanding from what I received

       20             from Edie from the lawyer that it is

       21             a number of businesses and they are

       22             breaking it up within the confines

       23             but it's all related to the same

       24             musical umbrella.  The umbrella, I

       25             guess the musical sales and they've
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        2             broken it down within that.

        3                   MR. BROWN:  This is first going

        4             to go before the IDA board at some

        5             point?

        6                   MR. PAROLA:  Yes.  The

        7             procedure will be that after this

        8             hearing the information that we

        9             glean today from testimony or not

       10             glean but that the information that

       11             will be presented before the IDA

       12             board, the attorney and the

       13             proponent of this project will

       14             appear before the IDA board for a

       15             final approval and it is at that

       16             time that the IDA board and staff

       17             and counsel for the IDA will ask any

       18             questions, especially that have

       19             arisen today, as to the nature of

       20             the subdivision, the nature of the

       21             work that is going to be there, are

       22             there any other types of changes

       23             that are demonstrable that would

       24             require action by the Village; for

       25             example, if it was that extreme, if
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        2             it was, the board would reject

        3             because we cannot be conditional

        4             upon other approvals and we would

        5             send it back to the -- we would give

        6             it back to them for them to go back

        7             to the Village in the event that we

        8             have any questions that additional

        9             approvals might be needed.

       10                   MR. BROWN:  Just a little

       11             housekeeping.  I think it would make

       12             sense in the future that we do

       13             request that the entities come

       14             before, especially in the Village,

       15             before the Village to answer those

       16             questions now because there is no

       17             way that the Village board could

       18             ever find out or ask the questions.

       19             It's rare that we ever have a

       20             Village entity coming to our board

       21             to know to ask the questions.  At

       22             this stage, if they were here, we

       23             could ask them.  Let's say they

       24             break it up.  Are they going to be

       25             in open subleases with different
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        2             tenancies?  We could ask those

        3             questions, but we wouldn't be able

        4             to ask that on our inducement on the

        5             IDA.  How would the Village know to

        6             ask?

        7                   MR. PAROLA:  Right and that's a

        8             good point.  Often times the

        9             proponents do appear at the hearing

       10             just to answer questions that may

       11             still be out there.  From the

       12             preliminary, I think what happened

       13             here is from the preliminary

       14             inducement discussion before the IDA

       15             board there was nothing raised in

       16             terms of any questions although,

       17             obviously, there are so we did not

       18             believe that there would be anything

       19             of this nature appearing, but it's a

       20             good idea and it would clear the air

       21             prior to the next step.

       22                   But what we will do today is

       23             prior to our final meeting in

       24             December we'll reach out further to

       25             counsel who is checking with the
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        2             proponents and we will get the mayor

        3             and the administration here in

        4             Cedarhurst a definitive answer as to

        5             the very excellent questions that

        6             have been asked in terms of use.  I

        7             mean that's disturbing to me too.

        8                   MR. BROWN:  Especially those

        9             buildings we're not in favor, we

       10             just want to make sure it's safe.

       11                   MR. PAROLA:  Of course.

       12             Especially, you know well that the

       13             IDA cannot be used as a lever.  If

       14             you don't have all jurisdiction in

       15             place by the time you come to us,

       16             whether the building has a variance,

       17             anything of that nature, we are not

       18             going to allow you to proceed.  It's

       19             going to be tabled and you have to

       20             go back to the municipality or

       21             municipalities impacted and make

       22             counsel, and the board, and the

       23             staff more than comfortable that all

       24             prior conditions have been resolved.

       25                   So we will -- I mean you've
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        2             given us more than enough

        3             information here which is helpful to

        4             ensure that there are no questions

        5             going forward.

        6                   MAYOR PARISI:  You would think

        7             that they would reach out to us

        8             first and tell us what they're

        9             doing.

       10                   MR. PAROLA:  Usually, and on

       11             the record, we always ask the

       12             applicants, especially when there is

       13             a Village involved, we always ask

       14             them to go to the local

       15             administration first, make sure that

       16             the local administration is

       17             comfortable with the project.

       18                   I mean usually the point of

       19             concern lies in the pilot because we

       20             discussed before and we know

       21             poignantly that villages, because

       22             they are the local government, are

       23             deeply impacted by a pilot so we

       24             always send them to the Village to

       25             make sure that the Village is
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        2             comfortable with the pilot and they

        3             have to negotiate to make them

        4             happy, what have you.  We want that

        5             done beforehand so we don't get

        6             surprised from tremendous

        7             opposition.

        8                   That has happened in many cases

        9             where they have done their homework

       10             and opposition can mask so I'm

       11             disappointed that they did not come

       12             to you because it is part of --

       13             again, it is part of our normal

       14             procedure to invite them.

       15                   MAYOR PARISI:  It affects the

       16             taxes as well, right?

       17                   MR. PAROLA:  Yes, of course.  I

       18             think the pilot -- We did discuss

       19             the pilot; did we not?

       20                   MR. EVOLA:  On this property?

       21                   MR. PAROLA:  Yes.

       22                   MR. EVOLA:  I don't think we

       23             did.

       24                   MR. PAROLA:  Allow me to put

       25             that on the record too.  What we did
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        2             is we took the existing taxes where

        3             they are right now and we froze them

        4             for three years at that level and

        5             then we start with increases, I

        6             think, of two-and-a-quarter up to

        7             three-and-a-half at the end of the

        8             10-year period.

        9                   So while it's not perfect, it

       10             gives them a small incentive and it

       11             doesn't reduce the taxes that you're

       12             receiving in this particular fiscal

       13             calendar year.  And we think that's

       14             fairly pretty fair in terms of not

       15             hurting you and giving them

       16             something to go forward with.  So

       17             that's the nature of what we used in

       18             terms of the pilot.

       19                   MR. BROWN:  Just a question

       20             that always confused me.  We have a

       21             10-year payment, how is that if we

       22             don't know what they are really

       23             doing construction-wise to the

       24             building?  If the building is worth

       25             a million now and three million
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        2             then, that number is based on what?

        3                   MR. PAROLA:  It's based on the

        4             existing taxes.  We will often

        5             increase in the fourth year the

        6             taxes to reflect the fact that; for

        7             example, it's most evident in the

        8             case of a vacant lot where you're

        9             being taxed on land only and then

       10             you've allowed them during this

       11             formidable period to build a

       12             building, so now there is more of a

       13             rateable obviously available so in

       14             that fourth year we will raise more

       15             than two percent -- the pilot in the

       16             fourth year to reflect the fact that

       17             now there is a building.

       18                   In this case, I think that they

       19             are using the footprint of the

       20             existing building.  From what they

       21             submitted to us, they already -- Let

       22             me make sure.  I believe they

       23             already own the building and they

       24             have the site work within the

       25             existing building at $1.4 million,
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        2             machinery and equipment as $200,000,

        3             another $200,000 for installation,

        4             legal fees and architectural design,

        5             and they're altering the building, I

        6             guess, for office as well at another

        7             half million.  So the total project

        8             cost incorporating all of these

        9             items is 2.3 million but there is no

       10             change in the footprint of the

       11             building itself that would probably

       12             impact the zoning or the rateable, I

       13             should say, in terms of the

       14             assessment.

       15                   MR. BROWN:  In case it does,

       16             let's say they undertake this half a

       17             million in renovations, when would

       18             that hit in this case?  Because we

       19             said they had their own assessors,

       20             we don't go according to the County

       21             rolls.

       22                   MR. PAROLA:  I know you don't.

       23             The first impact for school it would

       24             be 2013 first half, and the Village,

       25             when is the beginning -- When is

                       FEVOLA REPORTING & TRANSCRIPTION INC. (631) 724-7576

        1                      Proceedings-333 Pearsall   26

        2             your first half, in June?

        3                   MR. BROWN:  June 1st.

        4                   MR. PAROLA:  This would be

        5             impacted June 1st if we close before

        6             the end of the year, this calendar

        7             year is the roles and then the

        8             general would not take effect until

        9             2014 but that would not affect you

       10             anyway for County and Town.

       11                   MR. BROWN:  We're asking for

       12             benefit.  Who does he send the bill

       13             to on the change?  Where does the

       14             bill go?  Does it go to the IDA?

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  Yeah, what we do

       16             is the IDA, with the assistance and

       17             cooperation of the Town of

       18             Hempstead, which is the entity that

       19             collects most taxes, quite

       20             obviously, we send out the tax bills

       21             on the same schedule as does the

       22             County -- excuse me, as does the

       23             Town pursuant to the County roll and

       24             we will collect the moneys and then

       25             based -- obviously we only have the
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        2             macro amount, the total amount of

        3             taxes for each year, and that sum is

        4             then broken down each year based

        5             upon whatever small changes, the

        6             school may go up more than the

        7             general or the Village may go up, so

        8             that percentage of what would be the

        9             normal tax will change within the

       10             confines of the total number that we

       11             have set forth in the pilot so there

       12             is a small change each year to

       13             reflect that, but the benefit is

       14             that obviously the developer knows

       15             what the taxes will be for 10 years,

       16             bottom line, and the way it's

       17             chopped up, in essence, will be

       18             adjusted each year based upon the

       19             total taxes that come down.

       20                   MR. BROWN:  Okay.

       21                   MR. PAROLA:  I'm glad that we

       22             had some excitement this morning.

       23             That's what these hearings are for

       24             to get your input and to raise

       25             questions.  You've done that more
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        2             than adequately and you've given us

        3             homework that will definitely be

        4             pursued as soon as I get back and

        5             we'll call you later today.

        6                   If you don't hear from us

        7             today, Mayor, it's only because we

        8             did not get an answer, but I assure

        9             you you'll have an answer this week.

       10                   MAYOR PARISI:  Okay.  Good.

       11                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you all for

       12             coming.  Did you provide my

       13             stenographer a listing of who is

       14             here?

       15                   MR. BROWN:  Yes.

       16                   MR. PAROLA:  Observing that

       17             there are no additional speakers

       18             wishing to be heard, it's 10:05, I'm

       19             going to declare this hearing

       20             adjourned sine die.

       21                   Thank you for your appearance.

       22                   (Time noted:  10:15 a.m.)

       23

       24

       25
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        2                         CERTIFICATION

        3             I, DOLLY FEVOLA, a Notary Public in

        4      and for the State of New York, do hereby certify:

        5             THAT the within transcript is a true record

        6      of my stenographic notes.

        7             I further certify that I am not related,

        8      either by blood or marriage, to any of the parties

        9      to this action; and

       10             THAT I am in no way interested in

       11      the outcome of this matter.
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